
 

 

 

Ottawa Board of Health Communication Items (held on file by the Board of Health 

Secretary) 

1. Letter from Anita Dubeau, Chair, Board of Health, Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit, to 

the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, regarding Public and Environmental 

Health Implications of Bill 66, Restoring Ontario’s Competitiveness Act, 2018 (February 

20, 2019) 

2. Letter from Gary McNamara, Chair of the Board of Health, and Theresa Marentette, Chief 

Executive Officer and Chief Nursing Officer, Windsor-Essex County Health Unit, to the 

Honourable Caroline Mulroney, Ministry of the Attorney General, regarding the Smoke-

Free Ontario Act, 2017 and Cannabis legislation (February 11, 2019) 

3. Letter from Gary McNamara, Chair of the Board of Health, and Theresa Marentette, Chief 

Executive Officer and Chief Nursing Officer, Windsor-Essex County Health Unit, to the 

Honourable Christine Elliott, Deputy Premier and Minister of Health and Long-Term Care, 

and to the Honourable Lisa Thompson, Minister of Education, regarding Mandatory Food 

Literacy Curricula in Ontario Schools (February 11, 2019) 

4. Letter from Gary McNamara, Chair of the Board of Health, and Theresa Marentette, Chief 

Executive Officer and Chief Nursing Officer, Windsor-Essex County Health Unit, to the 

Honourable Lisa MacLeod, Minister of Children, Community and Social Services, 

regarding Funding for the Health Babies, Health Children (HBHC) program (February 11, 

2019) 

5. Letter from Gary McNamara, Chair of the Board of Health, and Theresa Marentette, Chief 

Executive Officer and Chief Nursing Officer, Windsor-Essex County Health Unit, to the 

Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, and to the Honourable Lisa MacLeod, 

Minister of Children, Community and Social Services, regarding Ontario’s Basic Income 

Pilot (February 11, 2019) 

6. Letter from Gary McNamara, Chair of the Board of Health, and Theresa Marentette, Chief 

Executive Officer and Chief Nursing Officer, Windsor-Essex County Health Unit, to the 

Honourable Ginette Petitpas Taylor, Minister of Health, regarding Petition for an 

adequately funded national cost-shared universal healthy school food program (February 

11, 2019) 

7. Letter from Councillor Kathryn Wilson, Chair of the Board of Health, Peterborough Public 

Health, to the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, regarding Support for Provincial 

Oral Health Programs for Low Income Adults and Seniors (February 27, 2019) 



  

8. Letter from Dr. James Chirico, Medical Officer of Health, and Don Brisbane, Vice-

Chairperson of the Board of Health, North Bay Parry Sound District Health Unit, to the 

Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, the Honourable Christine Elliott, Deputy 

Premier and Minister of Health and Long-Term Care, and the Honourable Lisa MacLeod, 

Minister of Children, Community and Social Services, regarding Food Insecurity and Bill 

60 (February 27, 2019) 

9. Association of Local Public Health Agencies (alPHa) Update to Board of Health Members, 

March 1, 2019 

10. Letter from Janice Visneskie Moore, Chair of the Board of Health, Renfrew County and 

District Health Unit, to the Honourable Christine Elliott, Deputy Premier and Minister of 

Health and Long-Term Care, regarding Strengthening the Smoke-Free Ontario Act, 2017 

to address the promotion of vaping (March 4, 2019) 

11. Letter from Janice Visneskie Moore, Chair of the Board of Health, Renfrew County and 

District Health Unit, to the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, regarding Support 

for Provincial Oral Health Programs for Low Income Adults and Seniors (March 4, 2019) 

12. Association of Local Public Health Agencies (alPHa) Winter Symposium Proceedings  

13. Association of Local Public Health Agencies (alPHa) 2019 Fitness Challenge for Board of 

Health Members 

14. Letter from Gary McNamara, Chair of the Board of Health, and Theresa Marentette, Chief 

Executive Officer and Chief Nursing Officer, Windsor-Essex County Health Unit, to the 

Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, regarding Support for Provincial Oral Health 

Program for Low-Income Adults and Seniors (March 5, 2019) 

15. Letter from Gary McNamara, Chair of the Board of Health, and Theresa Marentette, Chief 

Executive Officer and Chief Nursing Officer, Windsor-Essex County Health Unit, to the 

Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, regarding Increasing actions in response to 

the current opioid crisis (March 5, 2019) 

16. Letter from Kathy Vassilakos, Chair of the Board of Health, Perth District Health Unit, to 

the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, regarding Support for Provincial Oral 

Health Program for Low-Income Adults and Seniors (March 20, 2019) 

17. Letter from Anita Dubeau, Chair, Board of Health, Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit, to 

the Honourable Christine Elliott, Deputy Premier and Minister of Health and Long-Term 

Care, regarding Improving and Maintaining the Health of the People: The Contribution of 

Public Health to Reducing Hallway Medicine (March 20, 2019) 

18. Letter from Julie Lavertu, Secretary, Board of Health, City of Toronto, to interested 

parties, regarding the Toronto Indigenous Overdose Strategy (March 27, 2019) 



  

19. Letter from Councillor Kathryn Wilson, Chair of the Board of Health, Peterborough Public 

Health, to the Honourable Lisa MacLeod, Minister of Children, Community and Social 

Services, and to the Honourable Christine Elliott, Deputy Premier and Minister of Health 

and Long-Term Care, regarding Bill 60, an Act to amend the Ministry of Community and 

Social Services Act to establish the Social Assistance Research Commission (April 3, 

2019) 

20. Letter from Larry Martin, Chair of the Board, Southwestern Public Health, to the 

Honourable Christine Elliott, Deputy Premier and Minister of Health and Long-Term Care, 

regarding funding for the Child Visual Health and Vision Screening protocol (April 3, 2019) 

21. Letter from Councillor Kathryn Wilson, Chair of the Board of Health, Peterborough Public 

Health, to the Honourable Lisa MacLeod, Minister of Children, Community and Social 

Services, regarding Funding for the Healthy Babies, Healthy Children Program (April 3, 

2019) 

22. Letter from Kathy Vassilakos, Chair of the Board of Health, Perth District Health Unit, to 

the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, regarding Strengthening SFOA, 2017 

(April 2, 2019) 
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